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Chair Tokioka, Vice Chair Oshiro, and Members of the Committee:

The Department of Public Safety (PSD) understands House Concurrent

Resolution NO.92 HD1 which is a concurrent resolution asking for a financial

audit of the Department of Public Safety. In addition to the routine financial audit,

the audit is to examine the issues relating to PSD's strategic and financial plan,

as well as the feasibility of separating the Law Enforcement Division from PSD

and either creating a new department, or placing the Sheriffs in a different

executive department.

PSD will fully cooperate with any audit ordered by the Legislature.

However, it should be noted that feasibility studies examining similar issues were

ordered approximately six years ago. The prior studies all led to conclusions that

the separation of the Sheriffs from PSD, regardless of how it was conducted,

would be expensive and create another department that may not be necessary.

Currently, both the Corrections and Law Enforcement divisions have their own
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budget, and each benefits the other as both divisions work hand in glove due to

the very nature of their duties.

Given the current economic situation in our state, PSD believes that the

auditor's limited resources would be better served elsewhere, however, the

Department will cooperate fully in an audit ordered by the Legislature, and we

stand ready to assist in any way we can.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.




